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From the President:  “Ask Not…” 

By the time you receive this issue, 
many of us will have escaped to North 
Myrtle Beach and enjoyed another 
Spring SOS experience!   I hope every-
one makes/made the trip safely and 
avoids North Carolina state troopers’ 
new extra vigilant enforcement of 
their speed limits on I-95!  Speaking 
from personal experience en-route to 
my very first SOS, nothing dampens 
your enjoyment of SOS like a big 
speeding ticket along the way! 

Spring SOS always signals the immi-
nent arrival of those “….lazy, hazy, cra-
zy days of summer”.  However, looking 
ahead, the arrival of early summer al-
so signals the busy time to organize 
the RSC charity golf tournament (see 
“Count Down” article in this issue) 
and the Silent (charity) Auction (see 
“Support RSC’s…” article in this issue) 
at the Annual “Boogie on the James” 
Party.  Part of the success of these 
events is dependent on the effort of 
Club volunteers to collect donated 

items to be raffled or auctioned off to 
boost our Club’s annual donation to 
Camp Fantastic.  To paraphrase one of 
the most heavily-quoted Presidential 
inaugural addresses in history (i.e., 
the JFK address of Jan 20, 1961), “…
And so, my fellow Americans (RSC 
members): ask not what your coun-
try (Club) can do for you – ask what 
you can do for your country (Club)”.  
If you can help us collect donations for 
these events, please contact the event 
coordinators listed in the Auction arti-
cle elsewhere in this issue.   

Your Communications Coordinator, 
Pam Tinsley, has been working extra 
hard designing and producing the 
newsletter and sending out telephone 
and e-mail messages.  I have gotten a 
lot of positive feedback (and relayed 
that to her), about the new newsletter 
format.  But please tell her directly 
how much you appreciate her efforts!  
Pam is doing all of this as an unpaid 
volunteer and doing it as well, or bet-
ter, than it has ever been done!  Her 
only pay is your expression of appre-
ciation for her time and talent, so 
show her a little “Club Love”, please! 

Speaking of hard-working volunteers, 
I want to include a “shout out” to our 
Social Chairman, Rogers Verser, who  
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RSC Board Members 

Members and Contact Info 

RSC                          

Board Members 

  Kevin  
  Byrnes, 
  President,     
Communications 
Chair, & Golf  

Tournament Chair 
(804) 270-1454  
kfbyrnes@verizon.net   

Allen  
Batchelor, 
Vice- 
President 
(804) 397-0450 

pbbatch@comcast.net 
 
Kelli 
Mallinger , 
Secretary &  
Membership 
Committee 

kelimallinger@gmail.com 
 

 
 
Mike Walton, 
Treasurer 
(804) 740-4464  
 

                                                    
mpolan1@earthlink.net 

 
Darrell Ratcliffe , 
Host/Hostess 

Committee 

(804) 370-0875 

darellratcliffe@yahoo.com  
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From the President….continued 

JOAN BYRNES,                                                                  
DANCE COMMITTEE  

has been very active researching 
and organizing new activities at 
some new venues.  Rogers and 
Nancy are helping whip Club 
members into shape with 
healthy outdoor walks, as well as 
fun dance events.  Stay tuned for 
more announcements from Rog-
ers on some new Club activities 
throughout the year! 

 

 

 

 

The heavy turnout at the April 
Shag Jam (Steve Booth & Janice 
Grimes) and the first Beginner 
class (Parker & Bev Dillard) in 
April suggests that people are 
ready to come out and dance!  I 
hope we have Club representa-
tion again in the SOS Rookies Re-
venge contest where RSC mem-
bers always do well…good luck 
to all those who may enter! 

See ya’ on the dance floor! 

Kevin 

First of all, I want to apologize for 

an oversight on my part. Dinky and 

Nancy were teaching the interme-
diate class in March and I asked 

them to offer a class on the fifth 

Tuesday, which they graciously 

did and which was enjoyed by the 
participants. I forgot that the mem-

bership had voted last year not to 

have classes on the fifth Tuesday 

or Thursday of the month. Sorry, 
habits are hard to break and the 

mind is aging along with the 

body. 

Thank you to Dickie & 
Joyce Burnley (March) and 

Parker & Beverly Dillard 

(April) for teaching the Be-

ginner classes and to Dinky 
Slaughter & Nancy Wall 

(March) for teaching the  

Intermediate classes. Kevin 

& Joan Byrnes taught the 
Shag Jam in March and our 

new instructors, Steve 

Booth & Janis Grimes, ha-

da great class for the April 
Shag Jam. (See the picture 

at right.)                         

continued 

Mary Ann Lambert is 

another new instructor 

for the club and had a 

great turnout for her line dance 

classes. Thanks to her, members 

are now enjoying the “Uptown 

Funk.” She will be teaching other 

classes for us in the future, both 

new and some of the oldies that 

have been around for awhile. 
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Rogers Verser, 

 Social  

Committee 

(804) 746- 9297                                                              
rverser@verizon.net 

                                                                                    

 

 

Joan Byrnes, 

Dance Com-

mittee and  

Annual Party 

(804) 270-1454  

 jbyrnes425@verizon.net  

 

 

 

 

Stephanie 

Hockaday,  

Ways and Means 

Committee                  

(804) 304-4774  

Stephanie.Hockaday@gmail.com  

 

 

 

Steve Bateson, 

Audit Committee 

(804) 512-5443  

 

 

 

RSC                          

Board Members 

bateson2@comcast.net   
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I hope that those of you who at-

tended SOS in North Myrtle 
Beach in April will share with the 

rest of us the new steps that you 

learned from the many classes 

that are always available with the 

pros. It is such an awesome op-

portunity to learn from the best 

and to watch them in action on 

the dance floor. 

Have fun dancing! 

Joan Byrnes 

Count Down to Camp Fantastic Golf 
Tournament 

Meadowbrook Country Club will be the venue for the 
26th annual RSC Charity Golf Tournament on June 20, 

2016.  Team entries and hole sponsor commitments are starting to roll 
in, with a few new hole sponsors to replace a couple past sponsors that 
have dropped their support.  RSC member Doug Strother is coordinating 
the hole sponsors and gift donation efforts, so please contact Doug 
(boosh4143@aol.com or (804) 938-4143) to renew your hole sponsor-
ship or to contribute a donated gift.  Forms for the hole sponsorship and 
gift donations are available on the Club website.  The Player/Team entry 
form is on the site as well! 

In a new twist for the tournament, thanks to some outreach by RSC 
member Carrol Cox, the tournament will include a special free “Hole in 
1” contest that offers the winner the option of either: 

 accepting a free 1-year lease on a donated new vehicle 
(along with paying taxes on the value of the “free” lease) or  

 waiving the lease prize in exchange for a $2500 donation to 
Camp Fantastic from the “hole in 1” contest sponsor!   

We hope our luckiest golfer will be a generous one as well to benefit 
Camp Fantastic!  Get your team together and send in your entry form 
ASAP.  We hope to have up to 28 teams this year to join in the fun!  Don’t 

miss out!  

Kevin Byrnes, Tournament Chair 

Beginner Shag Classes  

Thursdays beginning at 6:30 pm  

May - Phillip Mitchell &           
Diane Jessie 

June - Dinky Slaughter &     Bar-
bara White  

Intermediate Shag Classes  

Tuesdays beginning at 6:30 pm  

May – Doug Strother &              
Sherry Beck 

June – Sid Strawderman & Jane 
Renger  

                                                                                    

                                                          
Line Dance Lessons  

1st and 3rd Tuesdays  

Beginning at 7:30 pm  

  

Sunday Shag Jam  

2:00 - 4:00 pm  

May - Kevin & Joan Byrnes  

June – Allen & Charlotte  

Batchelor 

Dance Committee….continued 
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ROGERS VERSER ,                 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE 

Hello, fellow Dancers!                        
I hope you've been keeping 
up with all the Club's events 
that our friends have posted 
on Facebook . One of the lat-
est was the recent Sunday 
dancing at the Independence 
Golf Club.  Also, check out 
April 30th Central Virginia 
Junior Shaggers fund raiser 
being held at the Hopewell 
Moose for more dancing op-
portunity. 

One of my goals as Social 
Chairman is to provide events 
that are both dance and other 
types of social functions. 
This helps to bring new friend-
ships through fun times. My 
hope is to increase our mem-
bership and a feeling of be-
longing that is critical to any 
club. 

   Our Virginia War memorial 
tour, followed with pizza and 
beer, had 18 in attend-
ance.  During the Fredericks-
burg event Shaggers’ Hall of  

 

 

 

Fame, about 20 members 
took a hike along the river trail 
followed by BBQ lunch. On 
April 23rd, another group en-
joyed a walk along the James 
River in Richmond, fol-
lowed by food & happy hour 
at a local restaurant, .  As of 
this writing the May 7th New 
Kent wine tasting bus trip is 
full and building a waiting list. 
Look for details of more activi-
ties on the Club's Facebook 
page. 

Let the Good Times Roll, 
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Allen  

     Batchelor, 

Vice-                                   

President 

 

Watch your e-mail, our web page                                       

RichmondShagClub.org. , and listen for 

phone tree messages for more information 

on  upcoming events.  

Also, look for the Richmond Shag Club 

group on Facebook where event infor-

mation will be posted.  

—Rogers 

* *https://www.facebook.com/

groups/51783245956/    

Please mark you calendar and plan to attend the     

General Membership meeting at 6:30 pm on May 17.  

We will assemble in one of Double Tree’s meeting 

rooms.  Check in at Visions to find out the location. 

Your presence and your input are important!  Please 

support your club by your attendance. 

General Membership Meeting 

Wanna dance???? 
But..... 
Dancing is like most out-
side activities, such as 
golf, tennis, etc., all re-
quire time, participation, 
and instruction. RSC of-
fers great, free group les-
sons. These instructions 
are good and are offered 
monthly through multiple 
instructors to give differ-
ent views on the basic 
shag step. However, some 
beginners may feel lost in 
the group or some begin-
ners may want more, fast-
er. If you want more, the 
club has information 
for local private instruc-
tors. 
Private lessons, who me?  
Why? 

Do you know that these 
following people take pri-
vate lessons in their re-
spective fields: Jason Day, 
Tiger Woods, and Serena 
Williams. Our club has in-
formation for private in-
structors with the creden-
tials and private place for 
special instruction. They 
can help your dance step 
rise to new heights in a 
shorter time. Private in-
struction is not free but it 
is well worth the money.  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/51783245956/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/51783245956/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/51783245956/


 

       We have SHAG stickers on sale Tuesday nights for $4. See Stepanie and Kendall          at 

the club behind the DJ booth. Get yours before they are all gone.   

Thanks to those who have helped with the 50\50 sales and to those who gave their          

winnings back to the club and to Camp Fantastic.  

Stephanie 
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Support RSC’s Charity Auction  

Fundraiser  

Before you know it, it will be time for our 
club’s Silent (Charity) Auction for Camp Fantastic 
to be held at our annual summer “Boogie on the 
James” party at the 4 Points by Sheraton Hotel on 
August 5 – 6th.   If you have something to donate or 
would like to “create” your own special item, it will 
be appreciated!  Gift certificates/cards are also an 
option for the busy individual.  No gift is too small 
as we put together gift baskets as well. 

One hundred percent of the proceeds go to 
SpeciaLove, Inc. for the benefit of Camp Fantastic, 
which is a camp for kids (ages 7 – 17) being treated 
for or in remission from cancer.  SpeciaLove, Inc. 
operates this camp, and our club has been donating 
to this charity for over 25 years, with total donations 
so far over $250,000! 

You can bring your donated items (except 
alcoholic beverages) to Visions to give to any Auc-
tion committee member present, along with a com-
pleted donation/contact form (Click on this link).    

A list of Auction Committee members and extra do-
nation forms will be available in early May at the 
Club membership table.   

After the Auction, donors will receive a spe-
cial thank-you letter from SpeciaLove, Inc. which 
can be used for claiming a tax deduction for charita-
ble donations.  If you want to serve on the Silent 
Auction Committee, especially by helping us get a 
few businesses or friends to donate auction items, 
please contact either of us (contact info below).  
Any small amount of help is most welcome! 

It is our pleasure to be part of a wonderful 
event and a terrific shag club!  The Richmond Shag 
Club rocks! 

Sincerely,  

 

Mary Kathryn Taylor, Co-Chairperson,                                                                                                   

(804) 314-9233, Tay975@aol.com  

 

Nancy Wall, Co-Chairperson,                                     

(804) 379-2616, nswall@msn.com  

 

For Your Info….. 
Billy Bain would like everyone to know that he will not 

be having his annual  “Farm Party" this year.   

STEPHANIE HOCKADAY,  

WAYS & MEANS COMMITTEE 
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LOOKING GOOD,                  

RSC SHAGGERS! 

 
RSC Fun at the VA Shaggers Hall of Fame Induction weekend 
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RSC Fun at the VA Shaggers Hall of Fame Induction weekend 

Richmond Shaggers are  

inducted into the Hall of Fame: 

Ron Bessent (left) 

Parker Dillard (below left) 

Jean Sullivan (below right) 

Pictured with HOF Chairman 

Jim Overton  and  
Janis Grimes 



 

Happy Birthday,                  
Shaggers! 

  8 
   

        
RSC 
 Annual Party                   
August 5-6,  2016 
 

Guest DJs 
Ed Timberlake & Larry Black 

From the 
Association of Beach and  

Shag Club DJs 
 

Two Free Shag Workshops 
Featuring 

Jackie McGee & Charlie Womble 

 

See the FLYER in this newsletter 
for more info 

2016 Golf Tournament for 

Camp Fantastic 

The 26th annual charity golf 

tournament for Camp Fantastic  

is scheduled for                                     

Monday, June 20, 2016                      

at a new location….                    

Meadowbrook                         

Country Club 

                  3700 Cogbill Road,                               

North Chesterfield.   

http://richmondshag. 
homestead.com/RSCGolf.html 
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Avery Goodwin 5 4 

Charles Williams 5 6 

Nancy States 5 8 

Jean Wildes 5 11 

Jerry Morrow 5 11 

Kathy Russell 5 12 

Louisa Blair 5 12 

Kelli Mallinger 5 12 

Leonard McAdams 5 17 

Lawrence Ricker 5 18 

Connell Blankenbeckler 5 18 

Annette Yontz 5 19 

Barbara McCord 5 19 

Phillip Mitchell 5 19 

James Osborne 5 20 

Dwight Hash 5 20 

Paul Hodge 5 20 

Gene Anderson 5 20 

Cherry Seagraves 5 21 

Barbara White 5 23 

Lawrence Herbert 5 24 

Charles Agosti 5 25 

Mike Montalbano 5 27 

Alan Michaelis 5 28 

Charlotte Oliver 5 30 

Joey Fanini 5 30 

Michael Fielding 6 7 

Graham Haddock 6 8 

Deborah Goodloe 6 10 

Jewel Moore 6 12 

Deborah Shelton 6 12 

Linda Taney 6 13 

Nancy Verser 6 13 

Stephanie Hockaday 6 14 

Janis Hannuksela 6 14 

Dexter Oliver 6 15 

Emett Nuckols 6 15 

Steven Switzer 6 15 

Richard Brandau 6 16 

Annette Johnson 6 17 

Tommy Atkinson 6 18 

Jim Hall 6 20 

Martha Foley 6 23 

James E Minor 6 24 

Philip Harrison 6 24 

James Easter 6 26 

Bernard Vaughan 6 26 

Steve Harris 6 29 

Harold Mawyer 6 30 

May and June 

birthdays 

http://richmondshag.homestead.com/RSCGolf.html
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Membership Expirations 

The Cardinals have been counted! 

Last issue’s contest is complete.  Thanks to all who counted the cardinals in the last news-

letter and submitted an entry.  The correct number was 16.  Multiple entries were correct, 

so a drawing was held to determine the winner. 

And the winner is…..Keith Mawyer!! 

Keith, please see Pam Tinsley to pick up your prize!! 

 

 

Please Note—RSC Host Desk New 

Schedule for Thursdays: 

 Effective immediately, the RSC Host desk 

will open on the first and last Thursdays 

of the month.  On the 2nd and 3rd Thursdays, 

instructors will be available to answer any 

questions, and the signup sheet will still be 

posted; however,  there won’t be anyone man-

ning the desk the 2nd and 3rd Thursdays of 

each month.  
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5/31/2016 Furr Vicky 

5/31/2016 Furr Ken 

5/31/2016 
Han-
nuksela Janis 

5/31/2016 Helou Albert 

5/31/2016 Hodge Paul 

5/31/2016 Hodge Barbara 

5/31/2016 Johnson Annette 

5/31/2016 Lambert Nelson 

5/31/2016 Lambert Mary Ann 

5/31/2016 Reynolds Gayle 

5/31/2016 Sheffer Donald 

5/31/2016 Smith Judy 

5/31/2016 Underhill Roger 

5/31/2016 Underhill Denise 

5/31/2016 Wilson Terri 

6/30/2016 Anderson Anthony 

6/30/2016 Anderson Nancy 

6/30/2016 Ayers Robert 

6/30/2016 Byrnes Joan 

6/30/2016 Byrnes Kevin 

6/30/2016 Carney Mike 

6/30/2016 Clarke Virginia 

6/30/2016 Corso Louis 

6/30/2016 Cumbey Rhee 

6/30/2016 Goodrick Mary Jane 

6/30/2016 Hanks Ola 

6/30/2016 Hanks Robert 

6/30/2016 Harrison Philip 

6/30/2016 Harrison Bridgette 

6/30/2016 Hash Dwight 

6/30/2016 Hawkins Carol 

6/30/2016 Johnson Stephen 

6/30/2016 Knight Barbara 

6/30/2016 Mahan Melinda 

6/30/2016 Mallinger Kelli 

6/30/2016 Mawyer Harold 

6/30/2016 Mawyer Sandra 

6/30/2016 McBride James 

6/30/2016 Meekins Roy 

6/30/2016 Meekins Charlotte 

6/30/2016 Mitchell Phillip 

6/30/2016 Pennro Anne 

6/30/2016 Smith Craig 

6/30/2016 Switzer Steven 

6/30/2016 Tinsley Pam 

6/30/2016 Tokarz Wanda 



 

MARCH ACTIVITIES    
2016 
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May & June ACTIVITIES 
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Tell them 

Richmond 

Shag Club 

sent you! 
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Boogie on the James! 
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Boogie on the James—Seating 



 

The Richmond Shag Club 

offers beginner and intermediate dance lessons  

On Tuesdays and Thursdays at 

VISIONS Dance Club. 

Following each lesson there is OPEN dancing for all levels &               

ages from amateur to pro! 

Tuesday: Intermediate lessons begin at 7:00pm 

                   Thursday: Beginner lessons begin at 6:30pm 

  Plus: Shagging on Friday nights from 6 til 9!!  

Come and Dance! 

If you know of a club member who is ill or has a personal 

“crisis” and would appreciate hearing from the RSC, please let 

Kathy Lane know the details (email: 

socrmom8286@yahoo.com.)  

If you have personal news that you would like to share with 

the club membership, please email the details as you would 

like for them to be conveyed to Pam Tinsley  at                        

pstinsley@verizon.net .  Also, please specify that you would 

like for that information to be sent in a bulk email to the 

members. (We do not want to compromise anyone’s privacy.)            

Thanks! 

RSC Members! 

See your business ad 

here! 

Contact Kevin Byrnes 

for details. 

kfbyrnes@verizon.net   

 

Pam Tinsley, Editor     

pstinsley@verizon.net 

Joan Byrnes, Co-Editor                           

jbyrnes425@verizon.net  

Rhythm & News invites YOUR 

stories or memories of shag 

events that you have attended, 

or the role shag dancing plays 

in your life. 

Let us hear from you!  Photos 

(with captions) are welcome, 

also.   

We would like to make our 

newsletter  our own  form of 

“social   media!” Please share 

with your fellow club members 

through Rhythm & News. Send 

your submissions to pstins-

ley@verizon.net 
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